
19 February, 2005

Dear Dr. Litonjua:

I would like to share to you what transpired in my work as medical department chairman in Mandaluyong City Medical Center since I believe it will have a strong implication on our subsequent dealings with the accreditation committee of PCP, especially now that the existence of our charity program is very volatile.

The September 25 2004 letter supposed to be for Dr. Adrian Pena was not sent because I was told the accreditation committee ‘did not like’ the July 21 2003 query letter I made after they inspected the institution. I believe that as long as Bella Siasoco is there in the accreditation committee, I cannot do business with either PCP or PCCP. It is the same person who was trying to create a different rule for MMC Pulmonary fellowship accreditation, i.e., when we were applying for Interim accreditation, she was applying the rules for a provisionary, which to me is obviously foul. The same person raised the issue of how possible is it for Dr. Macalintal to do all these works in MMC and other hospital together, but when she was asked to put it down in writing, “mahirap na” was reportedly the reply, according to Dr. Ruth Divinagracia, a fellow pulmonologist, who represented the MMC pulmonary section in one meeting with them after their inspection of MMC  for a supposed Interim application some years ago. 

I am of the opinion that professionalism still needs to be enhanced in the accreditation committee of and unless objectivity grows, I am afraid I cannot do business with them, especially with Bella Siasoco. With this predicament, and since the new medical department charity program will surely entail brushing with this person again, I do not think it will be a palatable encounter. Our training program might be affected.

You may wish to put me in another department committee where I can continue to contribute and function more effectively. I have worked in the committee dealing residents’ problems …

Thank you for the opportunity to present this predicament with the “not-so-nice” people in PCP accreditation committee.

Yours truly,

JUN MACALINTAL
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